
BENDERSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
JULY 26, 2022 

 
CALL TO ORDER by Rick Kime and Pledge Allegiance to the Flag  

 Present:  President:  Rick Kime; VPresident:  Martha Schriver; Council Members: Pete Stoner, Joe 
Saum, Jim Bergolios, Scott Howell, Dan Kuhn; Mayor Michael Riley Jr; Secretary: Andrea Rivera; Chief Dennis 
Pennese; Bob Campbell-Solicitor; Ryan Picarelli-KPI Technology 

 Minutes:  Motion by Pete Stoner, 2nd by Jim Bergolios, all in favor, motion carried, to approve and 
accept the Minutes of the June 28, 2022.   

 ADA Curb Ramp Update:  No updates were available. 

 Alley Paving Update:  Ryan from KPI sent a breakdown for paving from Recon for each of the 
streets/alleys in the Borough.  Some of the streets/alleys may not need to be done.  Council reviewed the 
information from Recon. 

 2022 CDBG Grant Application due 8/19/22:  Council discussed which streets/alleys to apply for 
funding to repave with the grant money.  After much discussion, it was decided that we would apply for the 
grant for each of the streets in the Borough.  Andrea will proceed with the application. 

 Fire Company Donation:  After much discussion, a motion to give a donation of $10,000 was made 
by Joe Saum, 2nd by Jim Bergolios, all in favor, motion carried.  Council asked that the check be mailed. 

 Tax Collection Report:  Council reviewed the updated report and had no comments. 

 397 Potato Rd Water Meter:  Council requested a letter be sent to the property owner that any 
future water meter replacements will be at their expense.  Andrea will send the letter. 

 Police Report/Code Enforcement Report:  Chief Pennese attended the meeting to give the report 
and the code report.   

 Rick said he and Chief Pennese discussed talking to Menallen about policing some of their area.  
Several residents in Applewood have requested having someone patrol that area.  There would need to be 
an agreement between municipalities.  Mayor Riley wanted to find out the Council’s opinion before 
contacting Menallen Township.  Several possibilities were suggested and Rick will contact Menallen to see if 
they are interested in meeting to discuss at a workshop.  We will still need to advertise the meeting.  Bob 
reported that there was a grant started for police recruitment efforts and equipment that we should apply 
for to help with Police costs.  Andrea will start working on an application. 

PMCA UCC Report:  The report was available for review.  Dan requested that Council see pictures of 
the stone driveway that was put in at 110 N Main St and the sewer pump station was damaged.  There was 
no permit application for the driveway. 

Possum Valley Municipal Authority Minutes:  The minutes were available for review. 

Adams Co Council of Government Minutes:   No minutes for review.  

Joe Saum:  Asked the status of the water shut-offs and collecting past due amounts. 

Mayor Mike Riley:   Would like to have a representative from Kinsley or Columbia Gas attend a 
meeting to discuss what they are doing in town and how long will they be working in the Borough.  Would 
like to know if they are replacing concrete the sidewalks where they were digging to replace pipes.   
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Rick Kime:  Is concerned about what is going on at 142 Rampike Hill Rd.  Bob suggested having zoning 
officer check this location.   

1355 Carlisle Rd has bushes that seem to be growing high and may block the roadway view for turning 
left onto S Main St.  Dennis will talk to PennDOT about it. 

Adams Apple Bike Ride:  Letter needs signed for PennDOT stating that we are aware of the event.  
Rick will sign. 

Bond:  Terminate bond for Owen McKinney water collection 

Michael Showers Rental Unit:  The new agreement for the unit begins August 1st for $270/month. 

ACNB Safe Deposit Box:  Paperwork needs signed by Rick, Martha and Andrea 

Pay Bills and Treasurer’s Report:  A motion by Pete Stoner, 2nd by Joe Saum, all in favor, motion 
carried, to pay bills dated July 26, 2022, and accept the treasurer’s report. 

Adjournment:  The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, August 30, 2022, beginning at 7:00 pm 
at 125B Rampike Hill Road, Bendersville, PA  17306.  There being no further business, on a motion made by 
Dan Kuhn, 2nd by Joe Saum, all in favor, motion carried, the meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm. 

       Respectfully Submitted, 

 

       Andrea S. Rivera, Secretary 


